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The meeting started at 1:05 p.m.
The minutes of April 18th were approved with one correction under roundtable for Erick Mendoza.  It should be “two hundred seventy three (273)” instead of “(340)” stalls in Lot F.
Impacted Parking for Fall Semester
We are down 273 stalls in Lot F.  The area along the west roadway that faces Alondra Park was deemed hazardous.  An independent contractor was brought in and found structural issues.  Until repaired, the area needs to be blocked off.  Four stalls from each row were removed to create a temporary roadway.  
No information has been received on whether outside parking arrangements will be available during the start of the semester.  
Campus Police will be citing vehicles parked in reserved, disabled or staff stalls without an appropriate permit.
Signage in Lot J
In Lot J, there are three entrances but not enough visible signs stating “staff only”.  Due to construction, the old signs were taken down and now Facilities needs to put up the signs to where they have more visibility.  Not having the signs visible creates a problem for enforcement.
Nina Velasquez added that there are no signs for disabled persons directing them to the ramp access in front of the Administration Building and also in Fine Arts.  Facilities needs to be contacted.
Converted Parking Stalls in Lot D
Eighteen (18) visitor stalls in Lot D were removed and turned into staff parking due to the stalls not being fully utilized.  

The staff stalls on the first floor of Lot H will remain staff.  It is anticipated that they will be utilized when the new MBA building opens.

Lighting Project in Parking Lots

The new lights have been finished being installed and now conduits are being run to put up twenty-seven (27) cameras campus wide.  The new lights are brighter and clearer during the night and early morning hours.

Parking Permit Machine in Lot K

Due to the construction of the MBA building, the permit machine and E-pole at the entrance to Lot K on the east side were taken out.  The permit machine and E-pole are back up.
Roundtable
Patty Gebert – The Industry and Technology division was wondering if someone can come to their division meeting and talk about their parking situation needs.  The police department is willing to send someone over.

Nina Velasquez – Ann Ashcraft has brought up the lack of parking in front of Humanities.  Unfortunately with the new design and layout in front of the Administration Building, the committee can’t change the situation.
The rideshare spots have been empty.  The location of the spots has to be in compliance with AQMD.
The meeting ended at 1:45 pm.

